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ANNEX 3

The Longer Term Study was undertaken in three stages, which are discussed below:

Stage 1 (July 2004 – September 2004): Identification of issues and trends

Work carried out at the first stage of the Longer Term Study provided the study team with the following information:

· A review of key studies that have considered the issues surrounding the need for, and potential provision of, additional road crossings over the River Thames, including The Henley-on-Thames Transport Study, The Cross Thames Travel Study and the Thames Valley Multi Modal Study;

· An overview of traffic data for key routes in the town;

· An analysis of HGV data;

· A review of the nature of potential future traffic growth; and 

· An analysis of journey to work data from the 2001 census.

This stage of work concluded with a Stage One Report which Halcrow presented to the Members’ Steering Group on 1 September 2004.  The Report identified a ‘long list’ of potential ways in which issues and trends could be dealt with in the longer term.  The measures within the long list could be categorised into highway infrastructure measures, highway management measures, public transport related measures and soft factors (i.e. measures that aim to promote walking, cycling and public transport use through publicity, promotion and planning as well as the potential development of infrastructure to support this).  The report was approved by the Members’ Steering Group.

Stage 2 (September 2004 – December 2004): SWOT analysis of potential options

Further work was undertaken to develop the long list of options.  A SWOT (strengths, opportunities, weaknesses and threats) analysis was carried out for each of the options to identify the issues that would be associated with them.  

Traffic surveys, which had been undertaken by the County Council in 2004, and the findings of previous studies were used to add to the analysis.  This allowed the potential impact of each of the options on through traffic and local traffic to be assessed.

The work carried out for Stage 2 was presented to the Members’ Steering Group meeting on 8 December 2004 and was detailed in a report which was prepared for that meeting.  Members approved the Stage 2 report at that meeting.

Stage 3 (December 2004 – March 2005): Development of a Longer Term Strategy for Henley-on-Thames

Stage 3, the final stage of the Study, pulls together the work carried out at Stage 1 and 2, with the aim of the Final Report being a reference document setting out all of the issues associated various potential longer term options which may impact on Henley-on-Thames.

The report, which was presented to the Members’ Steering Group on 30 March 2005, sets out the following:

· The results of a scheme by scheme appraisal, based on the key Government assessment criteria for transport;

· Brief ‘design guidance’ that should be considered if any of the measures be taken forward;

· Information relating to the potential costs and funding requirements of various options; and 

· The actions that may need to be taken forward and key questions that may need to be asked to carry any of the measures forward in the future.

The Members’ Steering Group approved the Stage 3 Report.
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